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 Maury PRINCIPAL SELECTION PROCESS
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Dear Maury Families:

As you know, there is process underway to choose a new principal for Maury. On May 7, representatives from DCPS central office visited Maury and provided an update on how the school community will participate in the selection process.

PRINCIPAL REVIEW PANEL

A critical component of the selection process is the convening of a review panel. Some members are automatically appointed based on their positions while their peers vote the majority of representatives in. This panel includes the following individuals:

	LSAT Chair (1) – appointed            
TBD                  
	Teachers (4) – voted
TBD
	Parents (3) – voted
TBD

	PTA President (1) – appointed                        Shannon Von Felden
	Community Members (2) – voted
TBD
	Support Staff (1) – voted
TBD

	Building Union Rep (1) – appointed               Henri Cooper 
	
	


Members of the review panel will be expected to attend meetings starting the week of May 14 and last until the principal selection process is complete. The main responsibility of the panel is to design questions that will be asked during the community panel process for new school leadership. Panel members will also be expected to help design a survey and/or other outreach efforts to solicit feedback from all Maury families. Finally, panel members will need to attend the community panel day, which is expected to take place over 4-5 hours during a weekday. Maury’s community panel day is planned for the week of May 13th.

NOMINATIONS

Our first step is to select 3 parents plus one alternate and one community member via a schoolwide vote.

Nominations will be accepted from Thursday, May 10th through Tuesday, May 15th at noon. To nominate someone – or yourself -- please fill out the nomination form on the back of this document and drop it in the PTA Box across from the main office. You can also submit your nominees via email to maurypta@yahoo.com. Please recognize that if you choose to become a parent representative you must commit to the time and task responsibilities outlined above.

VOTING

Voting for parent and community members of the review panel will take place May 15, 16 and 17. Once voting is concluded, the top three parent nominees will be named to the panel and the fourth-highest vote-getter will become the alternate. In addition, the community member with the highest vote tally will be named to the panel. 
SCHOOLWIDE SURVEY

In addition to selecting representatives, the parent community plays an important role by providing input to DCPS and the review panel about what we believe is important to Maury as we look for a new leader. As such, please take the time to answer a few questions on the back of this form to help guide these conversations.
Thank you all for your attention to this important matter and please email any questions to maurypta@yahoo.com.

Go Cougars!
Shannon von Felden, PTA President

PRINCIPAL REVIEW PANEL NOMINATION FORM

You may nominate yourself or other parents to serve as parent representatives on the Principal Review Panel. Please note: Per DCPS, for purposes of this process a “parent” is any individual that serves as the legal guardian of a Maury student for the 2017-2018 school year. You can also complete nominations electronically at this link: https://goo.gl/forms/CrYc0L7Z5Oq6fDK72
	NAME, EMAIL AND PHONE OF PARENT NOMINEE
	GRADE(S) of STUDENT(S)

	
	DURING SY17-18

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


You may nominate an individual to serve as the community representative on the Principal Review Panel. Please note: Per DCPS, a “community member” is an individual that is not a Maury parent but plays an active role on our school community, such as a volunteer or someone that works for one of our partner organizations. You can also complete nominations electronically at this link: https://goo.gl/forms/CrYc0L7Z5Oq6fDK72
	NAME, EMAIL AND PHONE OF COMMUNITY NOMINEE
	DESCRIPTION OF COMMUNITY NOMINEE’S

	
	AFFILIATION WITH MAURY

	
	


SCHOOLWIDE SURVEY

Please take time to answer the questions below to guide conversations. We will be distributing a

longer survey by the week of April 16th. If you prefer to answer the questions electronically, please go to https://goo.gl/forms/ipNDyEvZYO3mqhAG3.

1) What traits do you want to see in our new leader?

2) What are core values at Maury that are important for an incoming leader to share and support?

3)  What improvements would you like our new leader to drive?


